
 
 
 
 
April 2, 2024 
 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Division of Professional Licensure 
Board of State f Examiners of Plumbers and Gas Fitters 
1000 Washington Street, Suite 
Boston, MA 02118-6100 
 
RE:  24-PV-122, Tim Kilhart, 39 Sheridan Road, Devens/Harvard relief from 248 CMR 10.10(19) to 

allow the construction of a booster pump station without the required single-user bathroom.  
 
Dear Board, 
 

The Devens Enterprise Commission, acting as the local Board of Health and regulatory authority for 
development within the Devens Regional Enterprise Zone recently reviewed and approved the 
development of the proposed booster pump station and waterline connection from Devens to the Town 
of Harvard.  The Commission and our Plumbing Inspector Jim Bakun have no objection to the above-
referenced variance request by Tim Kilhart for the elimination of the need for a single-use bathroom in 
the proposed waterline booster pump station due to its size and the fact that the building will be 
unoccupied for the majority of time.   
 
Should you have any questions or require further information, please feel free to reach out to me at 
617.620.6095. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Neil Angus, FAICP, LEED AP 
Director/Land Use Administrator 
Devens Enterprise Commission 
 
 
cc:  

Tim Kilhart, Town of Harvard 
 DEC 


